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Dear Readers

Work has finished on the addition of the outdoor gym to the playing fields.
This exciting new facility for the residents of Kingsley will be officially opened
by Councillor Eleanor Johnson of Cheshire West and Cheshire Council on 2nd

July at 12.30, followed by activities throughout the afternoon.  Further details
on the KTI page.

Also on the 2nd July is the garden open day at Greenbank House, The Cross,
from 1.30 - 4.30pm.  They will be serving delicious homemade cakes in a
lovely garden setting.  Sunshine has been ordered for the day.

For other events and information are shown on the village website, address
shown below.  This is run by Simon Sherlock who is doing an excellent job in
maintaining this valuable asset.  If you have not previously visited the website,
take a look.

Finally, I would remind you that there will not be a magazine in August.  This
gives all the hardworking volunteers that print, collate and distribute the
magazine a well earned break.  Not forgetting the Editor.  Thank you
everyone for your efforts.

Elizabeth



On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

Its cheers all round for local groups nominated in the annual Cheshire
Theatre Guild awards and full details can be seen at
http://www.cheshiretheatreguild.org/nominations-20152016
Kingsley Players feature strongly with Shara Blanchard and Tom Hayes
nominated for most promising youngsters in a senior production in Bite
Sized Shakespeare, which play was also nominated for continuity and
ensemble playing. Matt Jones nominated for dramatic achievement in
Talking Heads. Elsewhere Kingsley Players’ members were also
recognised with another nomination for Ellie Hamer for most promising
youngster (female) in Jungle book for Harlequins and also  2 plays directed
by Malcolm Barker at Harlequins  in all picking up 2 play and 3 acting
nominations plus a play nomination for Moby Dick in which he played Ahab.

Thanks for those of you who left us feedback of plays you saw. Please keep
them coming. Your comments are entirely confidential but will be used at
our discretion! Firstly where Kingsley Players were involved, both Ian
Baines and James Partington were at Harlequins in And Then There
Were None, an Agatha Cristie thriller brilliantly directed by Yvette Owen who
is usually found at Ashton Heyes Theatre Club. Nearly sold out every night,
the praise for the quality of this production was unanimous and we hope
you got to see it.

Elsewhere we received no feedback for Moulton but Knutsford’s production
of Relatively Speaking was liked and recommended.

For July there is:
1 – 9  Nantwich Players – A Midsummer Nights Dream -
http://www.nantwichplayers.com/
2 to 9  Chester Theatre Club – Under The Bridge by David Eldridge.
Described as  a roller-coaster of a play that looks at the full spectrum of
love.  A set of three separate but intertwined two-handers, the play tells the
stories of six teachers and the mess of obsessions, jealousies, indifference
and affections that lie between them.    http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/
13 – 16  Knutsford Little Theate – Dazzle by Andrew Bailey (a junior
production) - http://www.knutsfordlittletheatre.com/
14 to 16 Jake Powell from Kingsley Players playing Bottom in an out
door production of A Midsummer Nights Dream at St Lawrence Church
Frodsham from July 14th to 16th, http://www.frodshamplayers.com/
We should be pleased to receive any feedback about shows you have seen
or if you wish to add items to next month's list by email
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com

John Doe



ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST

PARISH CHURCH, KINGSLEY

OPEN GARDEN
AT

GREENBANK HOUSE,

THE CROSS, KINGSLEY

SATURDAY 2nd JULY

FROM 1.30 – 4.30 p.m.

BY KIND PERMISSION OF

PHIL AND JEAN

ADMISSION £5

Including tea & cake

Tickets from church members or 788314

Proceeds to Kingsley Parish Church Funds

Litter Pick Update

The May litter pick saw 14 of us collecting 15 bags of litter. Our collectors
having 2 visitors joining us.Thank you to those who pick up litter and help to
keep our village tidy. The next litter pick will be on  Saturday 16th July and
there will be no August litter pick. Thank you to all who helped with the May
litter pick when I was unable to do any Saturday in May.
Could you give an hour once a month to help keep our village clean and tidy?
We will start at 10.00 am at the Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment needed.
Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.



Kingsley Parish Council Meeting 21 June 2016

Members of the public.
Two members of the public attended the meeting.

Firework Display (Kingsley Explosion)
Medcare are holding a bonfire/firework display on 29 October and the  Council
agreed to donate £500 towards the event.

Planning applications.
Three applications received.

Tree Management.
Kingsley Parish Council is to undertake a tree management survey on the
playing field.

Open Day.  Councillor Jones reported that plans were well under way for the
playing field Open Day on 2 July with the official opening at 12.30pm, and
events throughout the afternoon.

Cemetery report.
Councillor Warburton to meet with contractors re the strimming work required.

Parking.
Extra parking spaces have been provided outside the Community Centre.

Footpaths.
Councillor Moores  proposed that some of the wooden step stiles will be
replaced with metal kissing gates.

The Cross Landscaping.
Councillor Moores and Councillor Pownall will provide further information in
due course.

INEOS.
Councillor Pownall and Councillor Warburton attended the INEOS meeting in
May.

Raised Bed by St Johns School.
Catherine Tweedy has generously offered to add plants to the raised bed.

KNVI.
KNVI Committee asked that Council funds not spent on the tennis courts to be
spent on other requirements at the village institute, this was agreed by the
Council.



ACROSS the EQUATOR to ZANZIBAR

A slide-show presented by
Andrew Wright at Crowton Village Hall

Friday 15th July 2016 @ 7:45 pm

Andrew will present his slide collection and tell the story of his 2012 eight
week cycling expedition in East Africa.

Entrance fee £5 on the door to include refreshments courtesy of the
M.C.F.S. social sub-committee.  No pre-booking required, all welcome.

All profits from this event will go to the Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society

Enquiries to:  Andrew Wright at 01565 734677 / Ann Palmer 01928 787430

School Uniforms and Adult Bikes for Refugees

Stoke -on -Trent is one of the more local areas with high numbers of
refugees.
Some items that the refugees are very short of are: Children’s school
uniforms (especially primary school age) but with no logos.

Adult bikes.
If you have an adult bike that you no longer use-please donate it to this
very good cause-we will be collecting bikes at The Hurst Chapel on
Saturday 9th July between 10:00am and 12 noon.(As early as possible
please so that they can be checked over for road-worthiness)and then
transported to Stoke-on-Trent in the afternoon. The refugees will then have
a mode of transport to allow them to go to/or find work.

School uniforms can be dropped off at The Hurst any time in the foyer next
to the food collection box. Items such as skirts/pinafore dresses/shirts/boys
shorts or trousers and dresses/jumpers and sports kit are needed please.

The Hurst is the drop off point for uniforms at any time and adult bikes on
9th July at 10:00am

For further information please ring Carolynne Maddock-01928 787126



MacMillan Coffee Morning

Our annual coffee morning will be held at
Kingsley Community centre on

Friday, 30th September
 10am – 12am.

Please come along and support this wonderful organisation that touches so
many of our lives. You will be assured of a warm welcome, a cuppa and
our usual stalls, plus a raffle, tombola and“Crafts from the Dungeon” and

“Kirsty’s cards .“

If you would like to donate any items for our stalls drop them off at 22 Top Road.
01928 787742 or 01928 787126

      Looking forward to seeing you,
      Lynne & Mary

THANK YOU

Carolynne, Ken,Tim and Jane would like to thank all who sent cards, flow-
ers, ,messgages of support on the death of Kenneth Frape on 11th June.

Thank you so much for the comfort that this has given us. A short service
of thanks-giving will take place on July 5th at The Hurst Chapel.

                                       The Maddock Family

Local Professional Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the elderly, in particular those
suffering from dementia. I am CRB checked, fully insured, and

I can supply references. My services include personal care,
domestic duties, shopping, appointments, and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369 or 07850 445184."





To celebrate 40 years since the Community Centre was built by residents
of the village we have 2 events planned for later in the year.

In September we have a celebration of 40 years of the centre and then on
November 12th we have our first ever film night. More information will follow
soon.  Hopefully this will be the start of a regular film night as many people
were keen on a film club within the village. Please come along and support
it.

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.

Tuesday 5th,12th,19th 26th July    Yoga Class 6.30pm–8pm
Wednesday 6th July Kingsley W I           7.30pm
Wednesday 6th,20th July Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm

Thursday 7th, 14th,21st July KU17’s

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. The Centre now has a scintillating dance floor –
it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it   Birthday,   Anniversary,
Retirement or Wedding  Celebrations. Children’s Parties are
particularly popular!

The next K.T.I. Market will be on Saturday 17th September 2016
There is potentially something there of interest for everyone : it is
truly a Centre for the Community

Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com



Kingsley Bookworms – Next meeting 7th July 2016

At our last meeting at the beginning of June, a group of 11 met to talk about is
“The Lie Tree” by Frances Hardinge. This proved to be a really interesting
discussion because the book was written for children and it was the Costa book of
the year for 2015 (not in the children’s category). Some people also thought it was
also a “fantasy” book, not a genre that we had tried before. The discussion was
very interesting with scores ranging from 1 to 4.5. Those who enjoyed the book
liked the insights into Victorian England and attitudes towards women, scientists
and suicide at that time. Our group score was 3.9 (out of 5).

In July we will be discussing “Life after Life” by Karen Atkinson. A group of 17
of us are going to Grosvenor Park on July 15th to see “As You Like It”. If anyone
would like to join us, we’d be delighted to welcome you. We will talk about the
play at our July meeting in preparation for the performance.

We had a lovely time choosing books for the next few months. So far we have
decided on:

August - Villette by Charlotte Bronte to celebrate 200 years since her birth.
September - A Man called Ove by Fredrick Backman. It’s about a “grumpy, yet
loveable man”.
October - Memory Man by David Baldacci. This is a thriller with an offbeat hero.
It’s said to keep you guessing until the very end.

We also decided that we’d like to read and discuss an anthology by Roger
McGough to remind us of our visit to Weaver Words. Our Christmas titles will be
decided at the July meeting.

Our next meetings are on Thursday 7th of July and August 4th at the Red Bull.
Meetings start at 7.30pm and everyone is welcome. We were delighted to
welcome new members at each of our last two meetings.

If you want more information, or to join in any of our events please contact me on
vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also got our
own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.





KINGSLEY ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH CHURCH

Vicar. Revd. Pete. Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

Services for July and August 2016

July 3rd      10:00 Holy Communion
July 7th    10:00 Holy Communion
July 10th      10:00 Holy Communion
July 17th   10:00 Family Service
July 24th    10:00 Holy Communion
July 31st    TBA
August 7th  10.00 Family Communion (at Norley)
August 14th   10:00 Family Communion (at Crowton)
August 21st     10:00 Family Communion
August 28th  10:00 Family Communion (at Norley)

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME

Christian Aid Week

Thank you to all who helped collect in the Kingsley 'house to house' collec-
tion in May and also to everyone who contributed so generously.

We raised £1,336 for Christian Aid, money which is much needed to sup-
port their work overseas. Thanks from John and Kay Leach.

Afternoon Tea at Foxhill

Thursday July 7th 2.30 -4.00
Food Stall and Raffle

Tickets £5 at the door
Foxhill Tarvin Road, Frodsham





WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST Chapel

Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 3rd July
10:00 am  Morning Worship: Mr J.Hufton
6.30 pm  Blakelees Chapel : Mr J.Hufton

Sunday 10th July
8.15am   The Hurst-Communion Rev S. Santry
10.00am  Morning Service: Rev S. Santry
6.00pm  Blakelees Chapel:Pastor N.Willis

Sunday 17th July
10:00am  Morning Worship  : Rev S. Santry
6.30pm  Blakelees Chapel:  Rev S.Santry

Sunday 24th July
10:00am Morning Worship: -Mrs J.Batey
6.30pm  Blakelees Chapel : Revd D.Speed

Sunday 31st July
10:00am  Morning Worship: Revd G. Evans
6.30pm  Blakelees Chapel Mrs B.Carter

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently attend, really do
enjoy!

Song of Mary
Magnificats

By
Buxtehude, Cimarosa, Vivaldi and Rutter Ave Maria

by Schubert and Caccini
Soloist Soprano

Heather Heighway
Saturday 2nd July 2016 at 7.30pm

 at St Laurence's Church, Frodsham.

Conducted by Howard Kane and Accompanied by Robert Wood.
Tickets £10 from Dandelion, 19 Church Street, Frodsham; June Ross

01928 890736/Morag Bragger 07845 730061



KU 17s Youth Club News Bulletin June 2016

KU17s Youth Club meets at the Kingsley Community Centre in Kingsley every Thursday
night. KU17s aims to provide a fun and safe social hub in Kingsley for the 11-18 age
range.

Facilities are available for ball and other games; there is a pool table, WII games system
and music; a tuck shop is open to sell food, sweets and drinks. We also have access to
Kingsley St. John's school field. The attendance fee is £1 per person.

A lot has happened in the last 6 months.  Following challenge by the Kingsley Parish
Council in January 2016 to increase KU17s membership and increase other 3rd party
funding, various strategic initiatives have been made. We hope that these will increase a
sense of adventure and vibrancy, and appeal to a wide range of young people, and their
parents.

Firstly, the club has extended its age range. We now offer an early session for school
years 4-6 from 5.30pm to 7.30pm, as well as the school years 7-13, running from
7.30pm to 9.30pm. The great news is that the early doors session is proving to be really
popular, now attracting 15 young people at last count. The other great news is that we
are being ably supported for this early session by volunteers from the older age group,
notably Ella, Toby and Patrick. Our hope is that the older age group, many of whom are
currently heads down for exams, will continue with the same enthusiasm, and that the
younger ones will feed through to the older age group over the next few years.

Secondly, the club has been fortunate to be able to employ Darrell Tinsley as Youth
Club Manager. He is an experienced youth club worker from Frodsham Youth Club, and
also works during the day for the Youth Federation, and is passionate and experienced
in best practice and operation of youth clubs.

Thirdly, we are now attracting other adult volunteers. We do need more, maybe not on a
regular basis, but so that we have enough cover, for both the early doors and later
sessions. If any readers can volunteer a few hours each month, we'd love to hear from
you.

Fourthly, we are now organising regular sessions of internal and external activities. Art
sessions with juniors, and a trip to Jump Nation have now been arranged.

The club is currently in the process of applying for Charitable Incorporated Organisation
status, which will help us to apply for a greater range of sports, music and equipment
grants, for example. We welcome help from anybody experienced in CIO applications.

We welcome your enquiries, suggestions and offers of help. Please contact us at
kingsleyku17s@gmail.com, or pop into a youth club session.

New Members Welcome



Hollow Lane, Kingsley (Next to the Horseshoe Inn)
www.elegancehealthandbeauty.com

July Offers
ESPA Invigorating Salt Scrub £22.50*

Sea salts & essential oils help to remove dead skin cells leaving the body refreshed
& cleansed and the skin smooth & revitalised – 30 min treatment

or

Silver Manicure - £12.50*

Includes cuticle treatment, nail shaping and finish with Jessica nail polish – 30 min
treatment

Telephone 01928 787870

Or email mail@elegancehealthandbeauty.com

* offers can be booked separately or together. Cannot be used in conjunction with any other
offer.

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a different
area of the village and its surroundings. During July and August we think of, and pray
for people living in: -

W/c July    3rd Ministers of Religion
W/c July   10th Ecumenical work in Kingsley
W/c July   17th  Methodists in Kingsley
W/c July   24th  Roman Catholics in Kingsley
W/c July   31st Anglicans in Kingsley

W/c Aug     7th  Quakers in Kingsley
W/c Aug   14th  Baptists & URC in Kingsley
W/c Aug   21st  Non-Christians in Kingsley
W/c Aug   28th  Frodsham Parish

We invite you to add your own prayers



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
3pm-5pm on Thursday 7th July

Messy Church
Fun and games

We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 3.00pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

The Hurst Souperstars
Soup lunch

Monday 11th July
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

All proceeds this month in aid of  Action for Children.  If you have not
been before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a friendly chat

whilst eating delicious home-made food.
We make a plea for as many men as possible to come along, as it is
not just for ladies who lunch but for men who would enjoy a hearty

soup and pudding



KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP
BILLY ELLIOTT

The Musical

Tuesday 10th January 2017
At The Palace Theatre, Manchester

Discounted ticket price £50.00    Transport £13.00

A FEW TICKETS REMAINING
Full payment with order

Ray Wilson on 01928 787678

NORLEY VILLAGE GARDEN SHOW

Including “ The fun dog show “
Sponsored by:

SATURDAY 3rd  SEPTEMBER 2016

TIGERS HEAD - NORLEY

SHOW OPENS AT 2.00PM

FLOWERS, FRUIT, VEGETABLES, COOKERY, HANDICRAFTS, PHOTOG-
RAPHY &  CHILDRENS

SECTIONS. RAFFLE,  LOCAL CRAFT STALLS, TOMBOLA, GAMES, SIDE-
SHOWS,

FACE PAINTER, PLANT STALL, REFRESHMENTS, BBQ ETC.
VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT “ www.norleygardening.org.uk “

For Show schedules: ring 01928 787173 or Email “
sandyandjohn@btinternet.com



A five mile walk on 25 May from Great Budworth took the fifteen walkers along
lanes and across field paths past the site of the Cheshire Show to the car park for
Stockley Farm, where a coffee break was taken at the picnic tables. The return to
Great Budworth carefully avoided a field of cows and a path disputed by a farmer!
Lunch was enjoyed at The George and Dragon. Some light drizzle.

A forecast for thunderstorms in Snowdonia on the 14 June caused us to cancel the
planned climb of Moel Siabod, and instead seven of us enjoyed an impromptu 8
mile walk from Delamere to Willington following a route we took in January.
Starting from Frith Avenue off Staion Road,  we climbed Eddisbury Hill to Pale
Heights, then across The Yeld to Langley Farm. Dropping into Kelsall, then up
the 39 Steps off Quarry Lane took us up to the top of Waste Lane. We dropped
down into Boothsdale before following the road up to Summertrees. Turning for
home we followed the Sandstone Trail until we reached the Roman road which
leads to Stoney Lane, Delamere and back to our cars. The weather here was dry
and increasingly bright!

We had an additional walk to climb Moel Siabod (2861') on 22 June. The weather
was good, and our  long climb was rewarded with magnificent clear views of
Snowdon, Tryfan and the Carneddau as well as Cadair Idris far to the south. After
descending we had tea at the Siabod Café where some of us shared enormous
scones whilst the others looked on in wonder.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
. Information on the walks programme may be found
on the Walking Club page of the Kingsley Village
 website.  For more information tel. 788132 (short
walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group



GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364

SUMMER HANGING BASKETS
£14 each or 2 for £25
FREE DELIVERY



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Kingsley Cleaning Company

We clean and care for your home as if it were our
own, leaving you the time to focus on your other important

commitments.

ü Fully insured, professional domestic cleaning service

ü Free, no obligation consultation

ü Family owned business with accredited BCCA cleaners

Call 07555 507912 or visit our website for more information:
www.kingsleycleaningcompany.com



Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295







Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860







IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in July 2016

Sat 2nd   13.30 to 16.30pm at Greenbank House: Jean and Phil’s
   Open Garden-with tea and cakes.
Thurs 7th   Messy Church at The Hurst 4.30pm-6.30pm.
Sat 9th   14.30pm-Noon at Crowton School-Summer Fete
Mon11th- Noon to 1pm Hurst Soup lunch in aid of Action for Children . All are
very welcome.
Tues 12th Walking Group.  Meet 9.00am at KCC
Sun 17th:  10: 00am Revd Steve Santry’s last service at The Hurst –
  Followed by Farewell event for Steve and family at 11am.
Wed 20th  20:00pm Cafe Church at The Hurst. ”Summer Celebration” All
  Welcome
22nd July to Sept 2nd-----School Summer holiday!!!!!
Wed 27th Walking Group.  Meet 9.30am at KCC
Thurs 28th- 2.30pm at The Wyches : Tea at 2.30.
Sat 30th  International Day of Friendship

Every Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Consists of
meditation and gentle relaxation movement. Really helpful if


